The Banks County Board of Commissioners held a joint meeting with the Banks County Planning Commission on April 21, 2010 at 3:30 p.m. in the board room of the Banks County Courthouse Annex. Present were Vice Ch. Joe Barefoot, Commissioner Ernest Rogers and Commissioner Charles Turk. Chairman Milton Dalton and Commissioner Rickey Cain were absent.

Call to Order

Vice Ch. Barefoot called the meeting to order.

Bill Ross, Ross & Associates stated one change needed to be made concerning an update of the soil and erosion plan as required by the state.

Mr. Ross stated the steps to move forward included the following:

- Preparing a public hearing draft
- When draft is ready BOC needs to officially start the public hearing process.
- Needs to define overlay districts
- Adopt Unified Development Code by resolution

The Commissioners and Planning Commission wanted to get a clean copy prepared for distribution to the public. Zoning Officer Keith Covington stated that if a clean copy is prepared then you will not know what the current regulations are.

Adjournment

Comm. Rogers made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Comm. Turk seconded. All aye votes and the meeting was adjourned at 3:55 p.m.

Assistant County Clerk	